

May 2020

Re: New protocols and procedures during COVID 19

Dear Family,

We hope this letter finds you and your family safe and healthy. Our commitment to you and your family remains the same during the COVID 19 crisis. We want to remind you that Children of Joy Pediatrics is open providing medical care to our patients.

We have developed processes and recommendations made by the U.S Center for Disease Control (CDC) and American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) to provide self-essential care to our patients while limiting risk of exposure.

We want to high light the importance of vaccination in our children especially during this time. Not vaccinating the children can be harmful and expose them to other illnesses. We want to encourage the parents to make sure their children stay up to date with the vaccination.

We continue seeing patients in the office as well as via telehealth. We want to take this opportunity to share with you the changes we have made so that when you come to the office you have an idea of what to expect.

For example:

- ✓ Our office will communicate with you beforehand to ask some screening questions. You may be asked those same questions again when you are in the office.
- ✓ We require that everyone coming into the building wear a mask and keep 6 feet distance
- ✓ We ask only one parent to accompany the child
- ✓ You will remain in your car until the time you are called to be processed by the medical assistant and then placed in the exam room to see the provider.

We look forward to seeing you again. Feel free to call us at 201-525-0077 if you have further questions.

Warm regards,

Founder of Children Of Joy Pediatrics

Rosa, J. Miranda